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Remembrance Day

O riginally called 
Armistice Day, this day 
commemorated the end 
of the hostilities for the 

Great War (World War I), the signing 
of the armistice, which occurred on 
11 November 1918 - the 11th hour 
of the 11th day of the 11th month. 
Armistice Day was observed by the 
Allies as a way of remembering 
those who died, especially soldiers 
with 'no known grave'. 

At Central Yorke School we 
observed one minute's silence 
just before 11.00 am to remember 
the sacrifice of those who died or 
otherwise suffered in Australia's 
cause in wars and war-like 
conflicts. Our School was also 
represented at a special service at 
the War Memorial.

The service was a reminder to us 
all of the sacrifices our community 
made in a time of war. The most 

moving part of the service was 
watching students all bow their 
heads while listening to the last 
post for the school. I was so proud 
to watch one of our own show such 
a tribute to the fallen heroes.

Our SRC also represented the 
school and laid a wreath at the 
Town Memorial.

NAIDOC WEEK AT CENTRAL 
YORKE
NAIDOC Week celebrates the 
history, culture and achievements 
of Aboriginal and Torres Strait 
Islander peoples. The idea 
behind NAIDOC goes back to a 
letter written by William Cooper 
that was aimed at Aboriginal 
communities and at churches in 
1937 as they were preparing for 
what would become the famous 
Day of Mourning in 1938. It not 
only sparked a very effective 
one-off protest. It also stimulated 

Grant Keleher 
Principal

	Ï Stage 1 Surfing Camp  | #15
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a national observance that was at 
first championed by churches, and 
is now a national celebration.

On Tuesday we celebrated NAIDOC 
week with events at the school 
that included a Colour Run after 
our SAASTA Connect students 
won a competition. Our students 
did an amazing job of immersing 
themselves in culture and 
embracing our Aboriginal heritage. 
The photos show just how much 
fun was had by all. Thank you 
to Sonya Rankine, who worked 
tirelessly to organise this for our 
students. 

PUPIL FREE DAY
Next Monday the 16th of November 
will be our final Pupil free day for 
the year. On this day all Central 
Yorke Staff will be undertaking 
Professional Development. All staff 
will be looking at our 2020 school 
data, they will be working in teams 
analysing student achievement, 

setting common agreements and 
improvement targets and reviewing 
and refining Intervention & Support 
Programs.

We put enormous value on these 
days as they provide us with an 
opportunity as a staff to develop 
our common understandings, 
and to support us in heading 
in a common direction in our 
aim to continuously improve. I 
sincerely thank the our parents 
and caregivers as I understand 
these days can be difficult for 
parents, with many having to make 
alternate arrangements for the care 
of their children for the day.

TRANSITION PROGRAMS
It’s been great to have formal 
transition for 2021 students 
from both Point Pearce and the 
Children’s Centre. As Principal it 
fills me with joy to see the smiling 
faces in the yard and have the 
opportunity to read stories and be 

Parents are 
asked to 

drop off and 
pick up their 
students at 
the school 
gates and 
not enter 
the site.

	Ï NAIDOC Week 	Ï Year 12 Last Day | #6

Advance 
Notice:

This Term's 
Pupil Free 
Day is on

Monday

Nov 16
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a part of the learning journeys of our new 
students. Transition is an important part for 
our new students to make the step from one 
learning institution to the next. If you are a 
new parent of one of our transition students 
and have any questions that you need 
answered, feel free to contact one of the 
friendly front office staff who can direct your 
query to the person it needs to go to.

MUSIC SHOWCASE
This Wednesday was our annual music 
showcase. Due to COVID, we could only 
perform to parents. As always it was an 
amazing, professional display of the Arts 
Program at our school. The pieces were 
polished and the students represented our 
school with pride. A big thank you must go 
to Deb Schwartz and Tim Tuck for the many 
hours they put into our program and the 
results they achieve each and every year. 

Lots coming up this term with Christmas on 
the Green, Graduations, Awards nights and 
much, much more. Like always if you have an 
issue please feel to make a time and come in 
for a chat.

Until next time.

Grant Keleher
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"We acknowledge the Narungga People  
as the Traditional Owners of this land  

and we pay our respects to their Elders past, present and emerging."
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CYS -  CHAPLAINCY SUPPORT

The CYP Interchurch Council is again 
asking people to consider  assistance  
to maintain the position of a Pastoral 
Care Worker at the Central Yorke 

School.

We are receiving some government funding 
towards this position for which we are very 
grateful, however we need to keep raising 
money to maintain the extra hours being 
funded by the community.  

Kelly Whittaker is providing fantastic support 
to the School and Community and we believe 
it is vital to continue our support of this role.

You can contribute to the Chaplaincy 
program by donating  some grain , or making 
a tax deductable donation which can be sent 
to the school.

Any grain donations can simply be delivered 
into warehouse or sold for cash at the silo 
with the NGR number.

Maitland Area School 
Chaplaincy Support Group 

13673124

Tax deductible donations can be made 
through Schools Ministry Group who will 
accept donations earmarked for the Central 
Yorke School Chaplaincy and provide tax 
deductable receipts. Donations can be 
sent to the school and cheques should be 
made out to Schools Ministry Group. Please 
provide postal details for a receipt to be sent.  

For any queries contact Ted Beare ( Chair) 
438 662 281, Margie Gaisford (Sec),

Paul Schulz (Tres) 0418 859 624

Thank you for your support.
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Term 4 Update

I t has been a busy term for 
students completing their 
SACE. Submission of External 
Assessment pieces began late 

last term and was completed last 
week. Exams have been underway 
for the last fortnight with students 
sitting, Mathematical Methods, 
General Mathematics, Biology, 
Legal Studies, Chemistry and 
Psychology exams. This year for the 
first time we have delivered online 
E-Exams which have been hugely 
successful in modernising the way 
SACE is delivered. 

While the focus has been on 
preparing students for academic 
success for the last few months 
it is also a time to reflect on and 
celebrate the experiences our 

students enjoy whilst at CYS, this 
has included a range of sporting, 
social and academic options. As 
I read this year’s school leavers’ 
references it became clear that 
no two students have the same 
experience of our school and they 
can really personalise the approach 
and pathway they take through the 
SACE.

No doubt it is sad to see students 
leave, and every year we say 
goodbye to families that have been 
with us for a long time. However it 
is also great to celebrate student 
achievements and recognise their 
hard work and accomplishments 
while they were here. It is also 
exciting to look forward to next 
year and the new range of subjects 
we will be adding to our expanding 
SACE Curriculum. In particular 
the addition of Nutrition to our 
current Agriculture, Biology and 
Chemistry classes really rounds off 
our sciences, and the delivery of 
Design and Technology all the way 
to year 12 fits perfectly with a range 
of VET opportunities our students 
are engaged with. 

scott moore 
learning & student 

pathways coordinator
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Year 12 Final Assembly
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Year 12  Photo Album
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CYFA Henly High Visit

On Monday the 26th of 
October, the Central 
Yorke Football Academy 
travelled to Adelaide 

for an overnight camp to play 
with Henley High School’s Special 
Sport Football Academy. 

Departing CYS at 4pm, we 
travelled directly to the Henley 
Surf Life Saving Club for dinner, 
followed by the West Beach 

Caravan Park. On Tuesday, the 
team travelled to Henley High 
School to train and play some 
games with their academy team. 
The first session involved the 
boys, where they experienced 30 
minutes of craft work with the 
HHS and CYFA coaches. 

The boys worked on contested 
marking, ground balls and field 
kicking. Afterwards, the CYFA and 

Luke trenorden 
football academy
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HHS students split into 4 even teams and 
played some games against each other. 
Henley then invited our CYFA and HHS 
Academy students to a shared morning tea. 
After recess, similar to the boys, the CYFA 
and HHS girls split into four teams and 
competed in a small tournament. The CYFA 
boys helped with umpiring and coaching 
during the games. 

The CYFA students had a fantastic time and 
really enjoyed the chance to experience 
training and playing alongside elite football 
academy students from HHS. It was great 
to see the relationships created between 
the students from both schools. The CYFA 
would like to thank Henley High School for 
this opportunity and are looking forward to 
more experiences like this in the future. 
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Henly Visit Photo Album
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Jason Clifford 
Sports  

coordinator

6/7 Cricket

On Monday the 2nd of 
November the 6/7 boys 
cricket team finally 
played the second game 

of their competition after it was 
postponed earlier in the year. This 
game was at Wallaroo against St. 
Mary MacKillop.

Bowling first CYS put on a good 
display in the field keeping St. 
Mary MacKillop to 81 runs. The run 
chase got off to a fairly good start 
but losing Sam D early did not help 
matters. After George and Barnaby 
got out to good catches after a 30 
run partnership, Dylan and Brody 
held their own with the bat but 
unfortunately we were all out 9 
runs short of their total. 

I commend the boys on their team 
spirit and good sportsmanship 
throughout the day and a huge 
thankyou to Sally D for helping with 
the scoring.

BOWLING FIGURES
•	 D. Chapman   1/3
•	 S. Davey         1/9
•	 T. McWaters   1/11
•	 J. Rawlings     1/16

BATTING FIGURES
•	 B. Wheare    18
•	 G. Butler       15
•	 D. Chapman  9
•	 B. Davies     5

SAPSASA Golf
George Butler represented Yorke 
Peninsula at SAPSASA Golf, 
playing in the SA Primary Schools 
Golf State Final on Thursday 5th 
November at the West Beach Short 
Course. George  scored 80 off the 
stick, which placed him 52nd out 
of 127 players. The following day, 
George participated in the SA 
Invitational and finished with 85 off 
the stick.  It was a great experience, 
particularly putting on greens, 
something many of the country 
players were not used to doing!
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Outdoor Ed Stage 1 Surf Camp

In week 4 the Stage 1 Outdoor Ed class 
ventured down to Berry Bay for their 
surfing practical. This was held over three 
days in what could have been warmer 

conditions but pretty good winds to get good 
surf.

After the introduction and safety messages 
the students were keen to get into the water 
with many of them showing good techniques 
early on. It was pleasing to see that all 
of the students showed resilience and 
determination and were all surfing by the 
end of the second day.

Apart from some huge wipeouts which 
gave us some good entertainment, there 
were plenty of highlights to draw on. 
These included Xenos’ gun show when he 
finally stood up, Annabel shredding the 
waves consistently, plenty of high fives 
while surfing waves together and the much 
anticipated tennis match between Sophie 
and Georgia versus Mr Clifford and Mr 
Channon. The girls ended up winning this 
match 6 – 2 but the rematch will be on.

Congratulations to all students on a great 
camp and representing yourselves and the 
school proudly.
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Surf Camp Photo Album
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DfE Kadina Visit

On Thursday October 29th, 
23 staff from the Kadina 
District Office visited CYS 
Point Pearce Campus and 

Point Pearce itself to learn more 
about both the history of the Point 
Pearce Community and  Narungga 
Culture.

WELCOME TO COUNTRY
The group was welcomed by Ron 
Newchurch onto Narungga country 
in the Cultural Centre, then taken 
on a tour of the school site by 
myself. 

Children in the R-2 Class performed 
a song with movements about 
the significance of belonging to 
Country, and then shared some 
of their knowledge of Narungga 
Language.

VISITING THE POINT
The group then went on a drive to 
the Point, where Ron Newchurch 
and Kay Lawrence shared their 
knowledge and experiences about 
growing up there. We stopped at 
the Cattle Yards, Dolly’s Jetty and 
Butheras Rock to hear them speak. 
I read a version of the Butheras 
Rock Dreaming Story to the group. 

dave love 
head of point pearce



November 12 | 2020 19

There were a few brown snakes 
and lots of wombat holes to avoid 
whilst driving!

BBQ LUNCH
Back at the school, the group 
shared a barbecue lunch with the 
children at the school, and then 
returned to the Cultural Centre for 
a ‘Q and A’ session.

I shared some resources with the 
group and gave them each a pack 
to take home. Once again Kay 
and Ron were able to share lots 
of relevant information about the 
history of Point Pearce. 

Joann Weckert our District Director 
thanked all for both organising 
and attending on the day, and the 
important significance of days such 
as this. 

Out of the group, around one 
third of them had never visited 
our Community before. We thank 
them for showing an interest. 
This type of experience is so 
important in helping to broaden 
people’s knowledge base, and 
is an important step towards 
greater understanding and true 
Reconciliation. 
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Year 5/6 Ocean Posters

Year 5/6 students created 
posters, models and 
diorams in response to 
their reading of 'Louie 
and Snippy Save the Sea' 
by Grant Cowan. The 
book was shortlisted for 
the 'CBCA Award for New 
Illustrator'.
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PARENTS & FRIENDS
Just a reminder that our last meeting for the 
year will be held at the Yorke Valley Hotel on 
Thursday 26th November at 12:30pm.

FREE ONLINE TRAINING

We’re running two online Digital Springboard 
sessions direct to the public this month:

Simple ways to keep your money safe 
online and Tools and tips to keep your 
budget on track.

It’s free to register and open to everyone!

With Christmas just around the corner and 
money worries already front of mind for 
so many of us, improving the digital and 
financial capability of communities across 
Australia has never been so important.

Learn more: digitalspringboard.org.au

school & community  
information.

VACSWIM is South Australia’s longest  
running summer holiday program giving 

December 2020 & 
January 2021

Programs held at  
120 pool & beach locations.

Enrol online at  
vacswimsa.com.au

Dec closing: 2nd Dec 
Jan closing: 20th Dec
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Central Yorke School - 0761

Notice of Materials and Services Charges for 2021
Notice of Charges for Reception - Year 6

ITEMS AND SERVICES COST ($)HEADING

Printed and electronic materials 
related to the educational program 
and which are provided for the 
student

Workbooks $16.00
Text Book Hire / E-Book Access $0.00

SUBTOTAL  (ZPREM ) $64.00

Stationery items that are provided 
for the student

Stationery Items $20.00

SUBTOTAL  (ZSTAT) $30.00

$10.00
$0.00

Diary
Other [please Specify]

Materials and Services that are 
provided by the school for the 
student to consume or use the 
materials or take ownership of a 
finished article produced by the 
student with the materials

Access to Student Information 
Technology

$42.00

Access to Machinery $0.00

SUBTOTAL  (ZACMS) $137.00

Access to Equipment $30.00
Curriculum/Subject Supplies and 
Services

$60.00

$5.00Transport

Materials for inclusion in the school 
library and to enable use by the 
student

Library resources including access 
to borrowing library resources

$15.00

SUBTOTAL  (ZACLI) $15.00

Total Materials and Services Charge (excluding Subject Charges) $246.00

These subject charges are in addition to the Materials and Services Charge above for 
those students undertaking the following subjects.

Subject Description Cost ($)
$0.00
$0.00
$0.00
$0.00
$0.00

$0.00Other [please Specify]

Photocopied Material $48.00
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Central Yorke School - 0761

Notice of Materials and Services Charges for 2021
Notice of Charges for Years 7 - 12

ITEMS AND SERVICES COST ($)HEADING

Printed and electronic materials 
related to the educational program 
and which are provided for the 
student

Workbooks $0.00
Text Book Hire / E-Book Access $30.00

SUBTOTAL  (ZPREM ) $50.00

Stationery items that are provided 
for the student

Stationery Items $30.00

SUBTOTAL  (ZSTAT) $35.00

$5.00
$0.00

Id Card
Other [please Specify]

Materials and Services that are 
provided by the school for the 
student to consume or use the 
materials or take ownership of a 
finished article produced by the 
student with the materials

Access to Student Information 
Technology

$70.00

Access to Machinery $0.00

SUBTOTAL  (ZACMS) $220.00

Access to Equipment $50.00
Curriculum/Subject Supplies and 
Services

$80.00

$20.00Excursions/transport

Materials for inclusion in the school 
library and to enable use by the 
student

Library resources including access 
to borrowing library resources

$20.00

SUBTOTAL  (ZACLI) $20.00

Total Materials and Services Charge (excluding Subject Charges) $325.00

These subject charges are in addition to the Materials and Services Charge above for 
those students undertaking the following subjects.

Subject Description Cost ($)
$0.00
$0.00
$0.00
$0.00
$0.00

$0.00Other [please Specify]

Photocopied Material $20.00
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	Ï 7 / 8 students at  Koch Ag Services in for a 
talk about careers in Precision Agriculture. 
Thanks to Aaron Jak and Nicole Koch for 
their presentation.

	Ï Year 5/6s coding sequential sounds in 'Scratch'.
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	Ð Lily Davies, Year 3,  has 
completed her first turtle 

chart by progressing 
through the MaqLit 

program. She has 
improved her reading by 
more than 71 words per 

minute.
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Calendar
NOVEMBER
WEEK 5

9	 Legal Studies Exam
10	 NAIDOC Community Day
10	 Chemistry Exam
11-13	 Years 2-4 Woodhouse Camp
11	 Remembrance Day Assembly

Remembrance Day Service at 
War Memorial
Psychology Exam

11	 Showcase Concert
13	 SAASTA Showcase at Moonta

Gideon Bible presentation

WEEK 6
16	 Pupil Free Day
17	 Year 12 Formal
18	 YP Band Tour
18-20	 Power Cup /SAASTA Shield
20	 SAPSASA Athletics

Year 7 Science Excursion

WEEK 7
23-27	 R-6 Swimming
26	 P & F Christmas Lunch
27	 Last Day of school for Years 10 & 11

DECEMBER
WEEK 8

30	 Governing Council Meeting
30-4	Year 10 Work Experience

House Points

Week 4 Total

Term 4 Total

Year Total

1,251

1,891 1,898

Ï From the archives: 
School sign arrives, 10/11/2010

1,006

21,782 21,860


